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Dear Parents

As we continue to navigate the digital landscape and engage in various online platforms, I would
like to bring to your attention an important matter that concerns the privacy and well-being of
our students.

In recent times, we have observed an increase in the use of our students' names in social media
posts and online chats. While we understand the need to be aware of the interactions of
children on the playground and in the classroom, it is crucial that we approach such interactions
with sensitivity and respect.

Each family has its unique circumstances, and sharing information without the full context can
unintentionally create misunderstandings and even compromise a child's privacy. Therefore, I
kindly request that, when mentioning our students in online conversations, we exercise caution
and consider the following guidelines:

Respect Privacy: Avoid disclosing personal or sensitive information about any student
without explicit consent from their parents or guardians.
Consider the Context: Before making any assumptions or judgments based on limited
information, keep in mind that there may be factors not visible in the online realm.
Seek Permission: When sharing stories or achievements involving other students, especially
those outside your family, seek permission from their parents or guardians.
Use Discretion: Refrain from making comments or sharing information that could be
potentially harmful or embarrassing to a student.

By using these guidelines, we can create a digital environment that promotes understanding,
empathy, and respect. We should be working together to foster a supportive community where
every child feels secure and valued.
Sincerely
Genevieve Smith
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ord our God, 

during this holy season of Lent, 

renew in each of us 

the grace of our baptism. 

May we realise that we are your sons 

and daughters 

and that, just as Christ lived a life 

obedient to your will 

we too are called to a life of holiness, 

love and service. 

Through prayer, fasting and works  

of mercy 

transform our lives and renew 

our hearts. 

Through Christ our Lord. 

Amen 

PRAYER FOR ASH WEDNESDAY
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OPENING SCHOOL MASS & LEADERSHIP INDUCTION

SCHOOL EVENTS

Prouille celebrated its Opening School Mass to commemorate the start of the school
year. Thank you to Father Kelvin and Year 3 Platypus who conducted a beautiful
ceremony for us. Thank you also to our families who attended.

The ceremony was followed by the induction of our Year 6 leadership team.
Congratulations to all our leaders, we are so proud of your achievements.

Our Year 6 leadership team comprises:
🌟 School Captains: Jocelyn G and Luke R
🌟 Vice Captains: Ava M and Matthew P
🌟 Technology Captains: Aurelia B, Grace C, William G, Charlie S and Harrison K
🌟 Environmental Captains: Illaria R, Ayan K and Siddarth K
🌟 Library Captains: Alex S, Nicholas H, Isis N, Ethan W and Sophia 
💙 Blue House Captains: Jared L and Jack W
❤️ Red House Captains: Alice HM and Darcy C
💛 Gold House Captains: Georgia K and Gabriella R
💚 Green House Captains: Orlando C and Harriet C

Congratulations to our Semester 1 SRC Captains who also received awards today.



SCHOOL EVENTS



SCHOOL EVENTS

Last Thursday, staff across CSBB were invited to attend a Diocesan Schools' Staff
Mass by Bishop Anthony Randazzo and Mr Danny Casey. This was held at the The
Light of Christ Centre in Waitara..

This is an annual event to celebrate the commencement of the new school year,
commission new staff members and recognise staff for their years of service.

A huge congratulations to Mr Brendan Chacon and Miss Samantha Hill, who were
commissioned as teachers into CSBB.

We are very fortunate to have Mr Chacon and Miss Hill as valued members of
Prouille.

DIOCESAN SCHOOLS’ STAFF MASS



Harmony Day is the celebration that recognises our diversity and brings together
Australians from all different backgrounds. The message for Harmony Day this
year is that “Everyone Belongs”, which means all Australians, regardless of their
background, belong to this country and are a special part of the community. It is
about community participation, inclusiveness and respect. On Friday 22nd of
March, Prouille will celebrate Harmony Day with a school liturgy and activities. The
colour associated with Harmony Day is orange. On the day the children are being
encouraged to either wear something orange or to wear something that symbolises
their cultural background. In conjunction with Harmony Day, we will also
incorporate our Project Compassion fundraising where we ask students to donate
a gold coin.  Your generous support can help to change the lives of some of the
world’s most vulnerable people. 

HARMONY DAY/PROJECT COMPASSION

SCHOOL UPDATES

Harmony Day 2023

On Friday 22nd March all parents are invited to a special
liturgy in the hall at 9.00am and then to Open Classrooms

from 9.15 to 9.45am



PHOTOGRAPHY & VIDEO PERMISSION FORMS
Just a reminder to parents to complete the photography and video permission form in Compass which
was posted on 17 January. CSBB is in the process of rolling out photo software named “Pixevety”,
which is a private and secure media storage solution using biometric facial recognition to identify
students correctly. Pixevety has vast functionality including the ability to produce internal galleries of
photos for parents’ viewing.

NAPLAN 2024

SCHOOL UPDATES



What is ICAS?   
ICAS is an online academic competition that gives students the opportunity to
challenge their higher order thinking and problem-solving skills in English,
Mathematics, Science, Writing, Spelling Bee, and Digital Technologies. 
   
To learn more about this year’s exciting ICAS competition visit: 
(icasassessments.com/products-icas/) 
   
If you wish for your child to participate in ICAS this year, please:   

Read about ICAS subjects and prices here: (icasassessments.com/products-
icas/)   

1.

Go to the Parent Portal to sign up to chosen subject areas.2.
Enter our school’s access code – MDR255  3.
Enter your child’s details, select the subject areas your child would like to
participate in, then proceed to payment.  

4.

   
After payment is made via the Parent Payment System, you will receive an order
confirmation email, please keep this for your records.   
   
All assessments will be conducted online, at school. We will notify you of the
date(s) that we will run ICAS assessments, and when your child’s ICAS results
are ready. Your child’s ICAS certificates will be delivered to school. 

2024 ICAS

https://www.icasassessments.com/products-icas/
https://www.icasassessments.com/products-icas
https://www.icasassessments.com/products-icas
https://www.icasassessments.com/products-icas/
https://www.icasassessments.com/products-icas/


Recently, our Year 6 students had a Leadership Day at Brigidine College with other local Catholic
schools. They worked with Year 10 girls at Brigidine through a series of challenges and activities
designed to reveal our students' leadership qualities and individual strengths, whilst building skills in
teamwork, communication, cooperation and perserverance.
Well done to our Year 6 students for participating. It was a fantastic day!

YEAR 6 LEADERSHIP DAY AT BRIGIDINE



KINDIES LEARN SOCCER!
Recently, our Kindies had soccer training with the Prouille FC coaches.

They had a great time trying to kick the ball and score goals!

Way to go, Kindies! 



YEAR 6 PE LESSON



Well done to all our students who participated in the Cluster Swimming Carnival yesterday!
Our students raced beautifully and were fantastic sporting ambassadors for Prouille.

The following students are through to the Broken Bay Diocesan Carnival on 12th March:
Boys 11 Year 50 LC Metre Freestyle - Frank W
Boys 12 Year 50 LC Metre Freestyle - Jack W
Boys 12-13 Year 50 LC Metre Butterfly - Jack W
Boys 11 Year 50 LC Metre Breaststroke - Isaac HL
Boys 12-13 Year 50 LC Metre Breaststroke - Jack W
Boys 11 Year 50 Metre Backstroke - Luke R
Boys 12-13 Year 50 Metre Backstroke - Jack W
Boys 11-13 Year 4 x 50 Metre Freestyle Relay - Jack W, Frank W, Isaac HL, Joseph S

Well done, Prouille!!

SPORTING UPDATES
CLUSTER CARNIVAL



One of the tasks the Kindy Koalas is currently
working on is making patterns in Kindy. This includes
repeating patterns and staircase patterns.

SCHOOL NEWS - KINDERGARTEN

WE’RE GOING ON A BEAR HUNT!

KINDY KOALAS

Last week, our Kindies read the
book "We're Going on a Bear
Hunt" for the first time.

Afterwards, they decided to go on
a "Principal Hunt"!

They scoured the whole school
looking for Mrs Smith and finally
ended up finding her...after much
excitement! 



This week Year 1 Rosella and Year 4 Kookaburra started Buddy Reading. We will
continue these sessions weekly throughout the term to celebrate our love of
reading! What a fun way to build on our reading skills!

SCHOOL NEWS

YEAR 1 ROSELLA & YEAR 4 KOOKABURRA



PLAYTIME WITH KINDY, YEAR 1 & YEAR 6
We love our mornings in the Veritas playground! The weather has been perfect lately for
playground fun for our Kindies and Year 1s and for some much-enjoyed buddy time between our
Kindies and Year 6 students.



SCHOOL UPDATES
PROUILLE OPEN DAY

We look forward to meeting new families at our first Open Day
for the year on Wednesday 20th March from 9 to 10am.

Do you have any neighbours, family members or friends
who would like to join our school?

To register for our Open Day, please click the following link or
scan the barcode here. https://bit.ly/opendays2024

https://bit.ly/opendays2024


SCHOOL UPDATES
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL

P & F WELCOME EVENT
Please join us on Friday 22nd March from 3:30pm to 6:30pm for our Prouille Welcome
Event!

There will be a free sausage sizzle, petting zoo, hair braiding and face painting and balloon
twisting. It is fun for the whole family!

Photos from last year’s event attached.

Congratulations and welcome to our new Student Representative Council (SRC) members for Semester
One 2024. 

Our new members – Vincent Hanley, Spencer Deed, Hazel Schoenmaker, Arthur Gulson, Edward
Mouawad, Aiden Ji, Grace Attwood, Alexander Neal, Joseph Slade, Luke Wilson and Ethan Mbereko –
will be led by our school leaders, Josie Gibbs, Luke Ringrose, Ava Munce and Matthew Pepper.  



PEC UPDATE
Easter Art Icon Workshops @Prouille

Make something beautiful for Easter, 15 and 22 March 2024, 9 am – 1.30 pm RSVP
here https://forms.office.com/r/GmaKZaxRX4

Men's Rosary & Bible Study

The men of HNW meet every fortnight on a Tuesday night to pray the Rosary and read
the Gospel. All men welcome. Program 7:00pm Silent prayer in the church 7:10pm
Rosary 7:45pm Gospel reflection & discussion 2024 HNW Men's Group Rosary/Bible
Study Meetings: March: 12th & 26th, April: 9th & 23rd
Contact Tomasz Grzech 0413 802 069 

Talk for Mothers

13 March 7pm, Sunroom at Holy Name Church. This Term’s topic “Dealing with
Bullies: compassion and strength training for your child” 

Rosary for Mums

21 March 7.30 pm at Holy Name Chruch  
First Friday Mass in the Parish 5 April 9.15 am  

Cuppa in the Park. Wahroonga Park every second Wednesday 9am –10 am. Meet
near the playground. If it’s fine, it’s on. Raining it’s off. Remaining dates for this Term
20 March, 3 April 

Fridays during term Parents Prayers 2pm in the school Chapel. We finish in time for
the School Assembly. 

Holy Name Parish Trivia Night 18 May in the Prouille Hall – Bookings are now open
https://trybooking.com/CPSZB 

https://forms.office.com/r/GmaKZaxRX4
https://trybooking.com/CPSZB


MERIT AWARDS - TERM 1




















